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Staff Report and Recommendation

COMES NOW the Staff of the Public Service Commission and states:

1.
On November 8, 2004, the Commission established this case for the Staff’s investigation of services provided by Universal Telecom, Inc., (Universal) and Missouri State Discount Telephone (State Discount).  The Commission directed the Staff to file, no later than December 8, 2004, a report on its investigation together with a recommendation as to whether these companies’ certificates should be cancelled.


2.
In the attached Memorandum, labeled Appendix A, the Staff reports on its investigation into the services provided by these companies.  The Staff recommends that Universal and State Discount be permitted to continue offering prepaid service throughout their service areas in Missouri.  The Staff offers two options to that end.  The Staff’s preferred option is for the Commission to commence proceedings pursuant to Section 392.410.5 RSMo to alter the certificates of State Discount and Universal (as well as other prepaid resellers) to reflect that such companies are not authorized to provide basic local exchange telecommunications service, but rather  local exchange telecommunications service.
  Alternatively, the Staff recommends that the Commission permit State Discount and Universal to continue operating with a certificate to provide basic local telecommunications service.
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Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 10th day of November 2004.

/s/ William K. Haas                                      
� This subsection reads, in part, “Any certificate of service authority may be altered or modified by the commission after notice and hearing, upon its own motion or upon application of the person or company affected.”�
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